The Gardens on the Rio Grande Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

Monday, January 9 2017
6 pm – 2630 Aloysia Lane NW
The meeting was called to order at 6 p.m.

Board members present:   Paul Brewer, Julia Clarke, Shirley Hosler, Dan Morgan and Jerry Simon.

Guests:   Gerri Rivera, Dave Herstedt, Carol Helms, Judy Muller and John Cooper
The Agenda was approved.
The minutes of the November 14 2016 meeting were approved as presented.

Open Forum:    

Gerri Rivera, Dave Herstedt and Carol Helms asked how the security discussion will be conducted at the February 11 Annual Meeting.    The Board replied that work is underway on a summary of 2016 events and that the goal is to engage all homeowners in the discussion.   They also asked if it would be possible to make a motion at the meeting.   The Board responded affirmatively.
The discussion continued and Julia Clarke noted that it would be helpful if those making a motion be prepared to share information that would help homeowners make decisions on any motions presented.   Gerri Rivera asked that Julia send a list of the questions she would have.  That message was sent prior to the preparation of these minutes.

Judy Muller shared concerns about homeowners requesting that gates be open for gatherings.    This also will be discussed at the Annual Meeting on February 11.

John Cooper noted that the information on the roster stating the address for mailing dues payments was confusing.  It was agreed that this will be removed from the roster as the address is noted on each invoice and also included in the Welcome Letter.

It also was noted that not all homeowners turn on exterior lights at night.   Homeowners continue to be urged to do so.

Committee Reports: 
Treasurer:    The Board worked on a draft budget for the 2017 Annual Meeting

Quarterly financial statements will be sent to all homeowners with these minutes.

Landscape Contract Manager:   For December 2016 and January 2017, Dave Herstedt reports that all landscape duties were completed as required.

Gatekeeper:    The keypad at the Manhattan entrance is not yet operable.  Everyone will be alerted when the work is complete.

Old Business:


The Board reviewed efforts to obtain contact information for the resident at 2901 Aloysia.

New Business:   


As noted above, the Board worked on the 2017 budget.


The Board will meet on Tuesday, January 24 to finalize the agenda for the Annual Meeting.   Materials will be sent to residents after that meeting.


Homeowners who wish to serve on the Board are asked to notify HOA President, Paul Brewer, so ballots can be prepared.    Candidates also can be nominated from the floor.  

The meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________________

Julia Clarke

Secretary

